
Report of the Strategy and Finance Committee to the Council 24 April 2003 

17. PROPOSED REMIT TO LOCAL GOVERNMENT NEW ZEALAND CONFERENCE 2003 
 
 The Director of Policy reported seeking support for the submission of a remit seeking the expedition of 

a review of the Reserves Act 1977.  At its March meeting the Council, in approving two remits for 
forwarding to the 16 April Zone 5 meeting, delegated authority to the Strategy and Finance Committee 
to approve any further remits for the 2003 LGNZ Conference. 

 
 The Committee resolved that the following be submitted to Zone 5 for consideration for inclusion as a 

remit to the Local Government New Zealand Conference, 2003: 
 
 “That the Local Government Association make representation to the Government of New Zealand to 

have the Reserves Act 1977 reviewed to ensure (a) that duplication between the Resource 
Management Act 1991, the Local Government Act 2002 and the Reserves Act is minimised (b) that 
the inconsistencies within the present act are resolved, and (c) that the legislation is appropriate for 
present day circumstances.” 


